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AUGUST 9, 2014

HCACF NEWSLETTER – VOL. 2, NO. 2
Anyone who thinks that poverty does not skew the application of health care reform principles is just not paying attention.





Tom Gottlieb

HCACF Annual Report:  The HCAC Annual Meeting was held June 28, 2014.  Review of the past year demonstrates activities by both organizations that support the movement for universal health care financed by a public single payer.  I have not yet seen the HCAC progress report.  A HCACF progress report was presented (see attachment for a one page summary).  
SUMMARY:  Health Care for All Colorado Foundation is moving forward with its mission with both local and national recognition.  Its strength is related to our board and to our donors with the guidance of our Executive Director, Donna Smith.  I see a bright future for HCACF.  
HCACF Finances:  Fund raising for non-profit organizations over the past four years has been challenging.  This is particularly true for those non-profits with a health care reform mission.  This is contributed to by both the economic recession and the imple-mentation of the ACA.  The recession caused a decrease in money available for donations.  Health care reform through the ACA needs to play out before further investment in other reform efforts are to be pursued.  PNHP and Healthcare-NOW are also experiencing challenging times for fund raising.  


I believe that the mission(s) of both HCAC and HCACF are the same.  Both organizations have a mission to educate, research, and advocate for universal health care financed by a single payer system.  Our research has taught us that this system should be a public system and not a private enterprise.  Our bookkeeping is in compliance with Federal (IRS) regulations.   The research, education, and advocacy are the same for both organizations with the money being allocated according to these rules.  


The HCACF Board completed its 2013-2014 fiscal year report.  This report will be available on the HCACF website.  In summary HCACF collected $26,300 and spent $26,400.  The balance sheet shows $10,800 on the books as of May 31, 2014.  The financial report from HCAC is still pending.  We estimate that the balance sheet has $2,500 as of May 31, 2014.  This provides a total of $13,500 available for our programs, and this provides solvency for the coming 5 months.  


The HCACF proposed 2014-2015 budget will be considered at the next board meeting, and the finance committee will consider a ~$30,000 budget for the coming fiscal year (see attachment).  This will require both austerity and significant fund raising efforts.  We also note that this budget is predominantly devoted to a paid staff member, Donna Smith as our Executive Director.  

SUMMARY:  In order for the HCACF mission to move forward, we cannot compromise on our need for a paid staff member, an executive director.  We have a proposed budget that will include a paid staff member.  Strong fund raising efforts will be needed so that we can become even more effective.  

Concern Regarding HCAC Finances:  

The HCAC Board Meeting July 14, 2014 (I was out of town and did not attend) included a financial report that raises concern.  I discussed the proceedings with Donna Smith and read the minutes recorded by Judith Burke.  HCAC income (2014) was $7,000 below the HCAC (2013) income.  Assets (cash) are measured at ~ $2,500.  Discussion included the possibility of proceeding without the support of a staff position (Executive Director).  No formal motion or vote was made on this possibility.  BUT an informal decision was made: 1) to not support a staff position (including executive director), 2) to engage a staff person on a contract basis for specific tasks, and 3) to  consider a fund raising process similar to that employed by Heathcare-NOW at the time of their financial crunch.  I am told that this will be discussed at the next HCAC Board meeting scheduled for Monday August 11, 2014 @ 6PM.  This is an open meeting and can be visited by telephone conference at 712-432-1601 (code-941668).  

COMMENT:  Eliminating a staff position for HCAC is a serious regressive move that will severely cripple the work done by both HCAC and HCACF.  HCACF will continue to engage our executive director, however, the education and research efforts are crippled without the work of an advocacy group.  To move forward without a staff position is BAD POLICY.  Let’s determine if alternatives can be pursued.  

HCACF Research and Education:  Over the past year we have heard from our HCAC members that a need exists to demonstrate the differences among the ACA, the CHCC (Cooperative), and a single payer effort.   We completed this document a year ago, and we delivered this document for public use in May 2014.  Several modifications have been made with considerations from the CHCC leadership (see document attachment).  


The major area of disagreement between the Cooperative and HCACF is in the definition of Universal Health Care.  In our initial document (may 2013) we used the WHO definition of Universal Health Care;

· Universal coverage of health care means that everyone in the population has access to appropriate promotive, preventive, curative and rehabilitative health care when they need it and at an affordable cost.  Universal coverage thus implies equity of access and financial risk protection.

A suggested alternative and simpler definition for universal health care is as follows;  

· Universal health coverage provides a single standard of high quality care for all without financial barrier.  
COMMENT and QUESTION:  We need your comment.  How would you like HCAC/HCACF to define Universal Health Care?  

Next HCACF Board Meeting:  Monday August 18, 2014 @ 4PM – 5PM.  For those who want to attend by TP conference use the conference call numbers:  712-432-1601 (code-941668).  
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